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NEW HANOVER TOWNSHIP

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
TELECONFERENCE 

October 22, 2020, 6:00 PM
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. by Mayor Peterla.  
Deputy Clerk Gianaris read the following Requirements of the Sunshine Law:  the meeting notice requirements provided for in the Open Public Meetings Act has been satisfied. The Notice of the teleconference for the meeting was emailed to the Burlington County Times, posted at township bulletin board, and filed with the Township Clerk on October 20, 2020. (COVID -19) 
ROLL CALL – Those present  for the teleconference were, Committeeman Rick Koshak, Committeeman Dennis Roohr, Committeeman Patrick Murphy, Committeeman Nicholas Pawlyzyn, Mayor Paul Peterla also Clerk Donna Mull, Deputy Clerk Adel Gianaris.  Also present were police Officer York, Officer Blount
Absent: 
RESOLUTIONS
Mayor Peterla read the resolutions by title, providing a detailed description of each, .and asked for a consent agenda to approve resolutions 2020-69 and 2020-71.  
a. Resolution 2020-69:  Resolution to Award Contract for the Reconstruction of

                                         Bunting Bridge Road-Phase III

b. Resolution 2020-70:  Resolution for Acceptance of 2020 Burlington County

                                         Municipal Parks Development Program Grant Funding for 

                                         the Nash Park Phase V Improvements Project

c. Resolution 2020-71:   Resolution to apply for Safe & Secure Grant
 Committeeman Murphy offered a motion to approve Resolution 2020-69 and 2020-71, seconded by Committeeman Pawlyzyn. 
Roll Call vote: Aye-Roohr, Koshak, Pawlyzyn, Murphy and Peterla.  Approved unanimously.
          

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  There was no public signed on to the teleconference.  
COMMITTEE COMMENTS
Committeeman Murphy indicated that the Mayor was on top of everything and to keep up the good work.
Committeeman Pawlyzyn indicated that the 2020 Census was completed and hope we got the numbers we needed. 

Mayor Peterla reviewed new business. The Township will be celebrating Halloween, The swale on Willow Oak Drive has be completed.  The engineer has been to Hillfield Ave. and will take care of the road problems. The flashing speed limit signs was scheduled to be installed today or tomorrow.  People have been enjoying Nash Park. The School Program, Healthy Kids has been using the Park on Fridays supervised by Robin Chao.  The street lights on Main Street have all been repaired and new American Flags are on order 
ADJOURNMENT
 Mayor Peterla concluded by thanking everyone that has dialed into this meeting. 
Committeeman Koshak offered a motion to adjourn at 6:10 p.m., seconded by Committeeman Murphy.  The motion carried on unanimous voice vote.
Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________________

Adel Gianaris, Township Deputy Clerk
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